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 MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY  14th November 2005
MOTION NO. 1
 
Mayor’s Business
MOTION: Councillor T.Ridge
That the Manager agrees that there are a number of areas beleaguered by extreme anti-social activity in this Councils area and that in relation to particular problem parks, the allocation of additional staff to these would help the local population in their efforts to make their areas and environment liveable again and that funding be included in the 2006 estimates to allocate such staff on a pilot basis.

REPORT: 
The Garda Siochana are responsible for maintaining public order including dealing with anti-social behaviour in Council parks. Close liaison is maintained between parks staff including Park Rangers and the Gardai in relation to this problem. Residents are advised to contact the Gardai where they observe anti-social activity occurring. Under the Parks Bye Laws the Gardai may access Council Parks to investigate illegal activity.

The Council’s Bye Laws which prohibit the consumption of alcohol in public places including Parks are enforced by the Gardai and administered by the Council. 

Every effort is made by all Council staff in co operation with the Garda Siochana to ensure that visits/usage of Parks by local communities are as safe as possible. In addition the ongoing Community/Parks Work Programmes for enhancing facilities in Parks are being advanced as rapidly as possible within existing financial resources.

The ongoing implementation of appropriate Work Programmes will be advanced in the context of the 2006 budgetary provisions.

It is intended to undertake a programme of work in 2006 to alleviate the problem of Anti-Social Behaviour in areas where there are consistent incidents of such behaviour.  The Council will proactively identify works which can be undertaken to assist in alleviating the problem.

 

Resources will be required to implement this programme and it is therefore proposed to identify a number of key sites in Council ownership, the disposal of which will fund the requirements.

